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Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Chancellor David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Warden Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Recorder  David Hallum (562)235-3588(H) (562)235-3588(C) 
    David_hallum@msn.com 

Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Curtis E. Fuller 615-0733(C) 
 circlehook55@att.net 

Outside Guard Anthony Bucag 620-9326(C) 
 abucag@yahoo.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

3 Year Trustee Richard Tkach PGK* 829-7289 
    Tkman9291@aol.com       

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry FIC (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolando Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   
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Grandmother Sarah Ziemer – Joe Martinez’s Friend 

Scott Martin – Jeff Giacomi’s Brother-in-Law     Tammy Beckler – Bill Mead’s Friend 

Lloyd Ferry – Marcis Marino De Jesus’s Brother-in-Law 

Melba Diaz – Cirilo Diaz’s Aunt     Paula Marquez – Aunt 

Eddie Manansala     Greg Manansala     Maileen Salas     Mario Salas 

 

 

Mario Santos (cancer)     George Kubeck     John Oliver     Al Castellano 

Dan Rozak (healing from back surgery)     Dr. Paredes Modesto (bed ridden)  

George Limar     Mario Bica (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Toni – Wife of PGK Carl Cholewinski     Kelly Ann Ford-Harris (breast cancer) 

           Jenny Hayden, Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Ed Pajario (colon cancer) 

Cindy Jones - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends      

Martha Wilcox (cancer treatment) Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  

- Family & Friends of John Oliver      

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

 

 

    Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

        
Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Thank you for coming out to help in many of the activities we had recently. May God 

continue to reward you for all that you do for the common good of our order. I really appreciate all 

your contributions to our parish and council. Please let us continue to remain united in our Catholic 

faith and charity so that we can do great things.   

    

 As you know, June 30th is the end of this fraternal year and time to reflect on our council’s 

goals and achievements. As we reflect, let us, individually think of ideas that will improve our 

council in the meeting the needs of our parish community. 

 

 Our major event this month is our council’s 40th Anniversary. We will be celebrating with a 

Dinner/Dance at the Knott’s Berry Farm Hotel on Saturday June 8th, I hope you have signed up. We 

will also be honoring our last two Immediate Past Grand Knights at this event. 

 

Mark your calendar for the following upcoming events: 

1. Clergy Night on Friday June 21, 2024, at Christ Cathedral 

2. Corporate Communion June 30, 2024, at 8:00 am mass.  

Remain blessed. 
Chris Nsor 

  
 

 

Grand Knight 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

                              

 

Letter written using scripture 

Ps 32:5; 103:10-13; 130:3-4;  Isa 43:18-25; 44:22; John 8:36; Acts 10:43; 1John1:7 NIV  

 
NSS  

Happy Father’s Day 
                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   We support him financially as 

   well as in our Prayers 



 

 

 

   

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

Happy month of June Everyone!  As Catholics, this month is dedicated to devotion of the Sacred 

Heart of Jesus.  Let us show/demonstrate our love for our Saviour by doing for our fellow man, as he 

did for all of us… 

 

Saturday, June 8th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus Church/School. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 

 

Saturday, June 8th, 10 AM 
Ordination Mass of Deacon Cole Buzon, at Christ Cathedral. 

 

Saturday, June 8, 6PM 
Council #8599 40th Anniversary Celebration at the Knott’s Berry Farm Hotel. We will also be 

recognizing our 2 immediate Past Grand Knights. If you have already signed up PLEASE make sure 

to mark that time on your calendar and join in the celebration as we have already paid for you. If you 

have not signed up and would like to attend be sure to contact Bill Serb or Bobby Velasquez ASAP  

to see if there are any open slots. 

 

Wednesday, June 12th, 6:00PM (Social)/7 PM (Meeting) 
The meeting will be in the ED. Building. There will be a light snack, prior to the meeting. 

 

Saturday, June 15th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus church/school. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 

 

Sunday, June 30th, 8AM 
Corporate Communion Mass.  All Knights are asked to sit in the front pews that will be reserved for 

us.  Following the Mass, we will meet for breakfast! 

 

Stay well and serve well, my Brother Knights! 

 

Paulo Morales 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 
 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and in good spirits. 

 

Thanks to Brother David Dunn for putting together the nice dinner before our May meeting. 

 

 The “Good of the Order” drawing for May was postponed until the June meeting as the 

Financial Secretary wasn’t present. There will be 2 drawings at the June meeting. Members present 

at the May meeting will be eligible for the 1st drawing for $20.00. Then the June drawing will be for 

either $10.00 or $30.00, depending on outcome of the first drawing. You must be there to win. 

 

 Our election of Officers for the 2024-2025 Columbian Year will be held at our June meeting. 

Be sure to support our Council and contact our new GK to volunteer for one of our many 

committees. 

 

 Our Council is celebrating our 40th Anniversary, which was on March 12, 1984, with a 

Dinner and Dance to be held at the Knott’s Berry Farm Hotel on Saturday June 8th.  The dinner 

celebration is free for members and their spouse or guest for those members who have signed up, 

also Council dues must be current in order to participate. 

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it often contains several pages of pictures from our recent Council events and “Remember When” 

events from the past.  Also check out our Bulletin Sponsors on page 16.  

 

 If you have joined our Council within the past couple years or haven’t spoken to a Knights 

of Columbus Insurance Field Agent recently, you likely have benefits you don’t know about. To 

learn about them, I invite you to meet with our Insurance Field Agent, Mark McEniry. Please give 

Mark a call at (562) 493-3394.  Email:  Mark.Mceniry@kofc.org   

 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/
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Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 

 
  

  

 

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

2nd EUCHARISTIC PRECESSION 9:00 AM 

5th PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

8th COUNCIL’S 40TH ANNIVERSARY PARTY – KNOTT’S 6:00 PM 

                         [To attend you need to sign up for event] 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

12th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

16th “FATHER’S DAY” 

21st CLERGY NIGHT 5:00 PM 

27th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

30th CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00 AM Mass 

 

 

3rd PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING Jesus Man7:00 AM 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

10th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jesus Manansala     Tommy Tuan     Paul Newman     Willy Aguilar 

Bill Mead     John Muellerleile     Gus Wahhab     David Hallum     Tom Cramp      

Bobby Velasques PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Bill Serb PGK     Anthony Uy 

Arthur Castro     Cirilo Diaz Jr.     Curtis Fuller     Joe Chavez 

Esrael Rodriguez     Ben Aragon     David Dunn     Mark McEniry F.A. 

Fr. Binh     Joel M 



 

 

 

 
 

My Dear Brothers, 

 

 We are ending another fraternal year.  Our 40th Fraternal year.  In a few weeks we will 

begin anew the task of building a stronger council, a more dynamic council.  We will continue to 

serve our Pastor our Parish and our Community. 

 

 We will be putting together our events calendar and our budget for the next fraternal year. I 

ask you to pray about any events that you would like to see the Knights participate in. And also to 

pray about how your unique talents and experience can help to grow the fruits our of Council. 

 

 Would you like to lead prayer events or form an adoration team?  Would you like to work 

with the youth on the Free-throw contest and Essay contest?  Would you like to host events for 

young adults such as a Karaoke night or support our new Deacons on their teaching events this 

year?  Would you like to host a Spaghetti Dinner or a Parish Summer BBQ Potluck?   Would you 

like to support the VBS or Youth formation in some way? 

 

 Would you like to build our Fish Fry into an event that rivals our sister Parish events with an 

expanded menu and dining experience?   Do you have ideas for our Fiesta Food booth and how we 

can improve quality or operation in the booth? 

 

 Are you interested in becoming a 4th Degree Knight and being part of the Color Guard?  

 Would you like to participate as an Altar Server at Funerals? 

 

 We have the talent and the capacity to blow our spiritual doors off their hinges and 

experience the grace and joy that comes with serving alongside our brother Knights.  As with all 

good things, it takes time and planning and commitment to get where we want to be. 

 

 I am so thankful for and appreciate of all of my Brother Knights.  I love being a member of 

this Council and being a member of St. Irenaeus and being a Catholic man.  You are some of my 

dearest friends.  Thank you for this truly wonderful Fraternal Year.  Let's have another great 
Fraternal Year 2024/2025. 
 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

David Dunn 

Dadunn528@yahoo.com 

WE4-39-1-10 “Antelope” 

mailto:Dadunn528@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 May brought us Mother’s Day. The Knights sold Roses with the proceeds going to the Life 

center in Santa Ana. A great job by all. 

 

 We will continue to Support life from conception to natural death as we are all Gods 

Children and have a right to life. 

  

Vivat Jesus 

Curtis Fuller  

Pro-Life Chairman  

 

Election of Officer’s 
Cypress Council #8599 

2022-23 Columbian year 
 

 These are the candidates nominated by our nominating committee for the indicated officer 

positions for our council for the upcoming 2024-25 Columbian Year. The election will be held 

during the June Business Meeting on June 12nd. Other members can be nominated to run for these 

positions from the floor as long as they have been asked and agree to run. 
  

   Grand Knight………………….. Chris Nsor 

   Deputy Grand Knight…………. Paulo Morales 

   Chancellor…………………….. David Dunn 

   Warden ……………………….. Jorge Rodriguez 

   Recorder………………………. David Hallum 

   Treasurer………………………. Bill Mead 

   Advocate………………………. Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

   Inside Guard……………………Curtus Fuller 

   Outside Guard……………….. ..Jesse Manansala 

   1 Year Trustee………………… William J. Serb III PGK 

   2 Year Trustee………………… Rolando Arenz DD, PGK 

   3 Year Trustee………………… Richard Tkach PGK 

 

 

 



 

                        

COMFORT INN 

                                                                            [Part 2] 

By 

  

  

 

 That evening at the Opening Conference we heard from white-haired Dr. Michael Downey. 

A respected theologian, Dr. Downey years ago created Advanced Studies in Theology for possible 

future bishops in Vietnam. Third World countries didn’t have nearby inexpensive theology 

programs. Our St. Irenaeus pastor Father Binh was a member of his first class. Our speaker said each 

retreat center, whether Benedictine, Dominican, Franciscan, or Jesuit has its own charism. 
 

 He noted that Passionist priests draw strength from Jesus’ Passion, where we live in God’s 

love. Their Charter points to bringing a greater knowledge of the Passion of Christ and the suffering 

of His Mystical Body (the Church, all God’s People) being one mystery. We are comforted when we 

realize at Easter that the One Crucified lives! It was the central moment of our salvation! 
 

 Dr. Downey called Christianity the only religion in which a sinless God entered so deeply 

into human life in the person of Jesus Christ! It gave all our suffering meaning and is more powerful 

than all darkness. We received Hope everlasting through our Baptism! 
 

 He prepared us for Eucharist Adoration by asking ourselves two questions. First, “What 

brings me to the foot of the Cross?” Second, “How does being there help me find meaning in what’s 

going on in my life and in the world we are living in?” 
 

 Before bed we spent an hour in the chapel in Adoration and Benediction before the Blessed 

Sacrament. 
  

  Day two of our Mater Dolorosa retreat began at 7 am with the loud ringing of a bell that was 

rung by a volunteer going up and down the hallway. We gathered at 7:45 am for Morning Prayer in 

the chapel. Father Bruno took a group photograph of us at 8 am. Breakfast followed at 8:15 am in the 

Dining room. We dined on fresh scrambled eggs, a large bagel covered with crème cheese, slices of 

tasty cooked bacon, homemade oatmeal with butter and brown sugar and milk accompanied by 

coffee, water, and orange juice. Since we were silent, Dr. Downey read from an uplifting spiritual 

book to us. 
  
 At 9:15 am Dr. Dan Van Dyke spoke to us in Possenti Hall (named for a Passionist saint.) 

Dr. Van Dyke told us his story. Beginning at age 13, he spent four years at Holy Cross Preparatory 

Seminary. He learned Latin and Greek there but decided not to become a priest. The next 23 years he 

served in the U.S. Army. He studied Vietnamese and Korean languages extensively and was 

stationed in Korea, Panama, Vietnam, and the U.S.A.  
 

[Continued Next Page] 



 

 

  

 

Scott Schuster 6/2 Dante Garcia 6/6 Roselito De Reyes 6/11 

Basil Totah 6/11 Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr. 6/15 Bert Poan 6/15 

Kevin Boyle 6/16 Kevin Garcia 6/16 Kevin Alcaino 6/17 

George Limar 6/17 Enrique Buscarolo 6/20 David Golini 6/20 

Fr. Rudy Alumam 6/23 Stan Fernando 6/23 Eugene Reising 6/24 

Brian Cota 6/26  Irv Cuevas 6/26 
 

A special “Happy Birthday” to Dr. Modesto Paredes, Jr who will be putting 92 candles on his 

birthday cake, Enrique Buscarolo with 89, and George Limar and Eugene Reising who are putting 85 

candles on their birthday cakes:  

 

 [Continued from Previous Page] 

After honorable discharge, he worked in the family construction business. Dan then studied 

theology, becoming a Master Catechist, getting a Liberal Arts degree in 1995, earning a Master’s 

Degree in Religious Studies, and finally receiving a PhD. at Fuller Theological Seminary. 
 

 He said his biography was not to impress us but to show where he was coming from. Dr. 

Dan reminded us that death is the human act inevitable for us all. Thus we all have the burning 

question, “Why am I here?” At Holy Cross he learned the meaning of spiritual death. We have called 

it Mortal or Serious sin. It has three requirements: first, it involves grave matter; second, we must 

know it is grave; third, we must give our full consent of the will in doing it. Only God knows if we 

are guilty. Death brings us naked before God. He and we know all about how we lived! But we stand 

before an almighty, all-powerful, all-loving God! 
 

 Dr. Dan described the four gospels as to their origin from oral teaching, parables, and holy 

stories from divinely inspired sources. They weren’t meant to be simple histories (in our sense of the 

word,) but to provide the true meaning of Jesus. They overlapped but had different focuses. John, the 

last written gospel, focused on Jesus’ divinity. We need all sacred scripture for complete 

understanding! 
 

 Our speaker drew a simple diagram with God at the top and humans at the bottom. He stated 

that all religions have this belief. Revelation is how religions hear God speaking to them. The 

religions are how we respond to God. Christians place Jesus between us and God. The book called 

Hebrews calls Jesus the true High Priest. Dr. Dan said the (Catholic) Church is the basic Sacrament 

of God in the world. He noted that the Church has had times when it was not sacrament. However, 

Jesus, our High Priest, has helped us overcome the weakness of the world! 

[Continued Next Month] 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 

Richard Tkach 



 

 
 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Paulo Morales – pmmorales7@yahoo.com 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C)   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach PGK – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Curtis Fuller – circlehook55@yahoo.com 615-0733 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Vacant  

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:pmmorales7@yahoo.com
mailto:CIRCLEHOOK55@YAHOO.COM
mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


